
December 5, 2018 

Workshop 


Bonifay, Florida 


The Holmes County Board of Commissioners met in a Workshop on the above date with the following 

members present: Commissioner Phillip Music, Commissioner Earl Stafford, Commissioner Bobby Sasnett, 

Commissioner Brandon Newsom and Commissioner Clint Erickson, Chairman of the Board. 

Brandon Young, County Attorney, was present. 

Angie Purvee, Deputy Clerk, was present and kept the minutes. 

Chairman Erickson called the meeting to order at 8:28 a.m. 

Raymon Thomas, Development Commission, discussed his proposal to create a revenue stream by 

allocating a portion ofthe ad valorem taxes for the Development Commission. Discussion ofthis matter included 

the following: 

• Florida statutes concerning funding for development commission 

• Money for infrastructure needed to successfully develop industrial parks 

• Chart showing the potential revenue from the ad valorem taxes 

• Projects pending or lost due to lack of infrastructure 

• Development Commission may not be able to operate much longer without available revenue 

County Attorney Brandon Young discussed the process involved for the Development Commission to get a 

portion of the ad valorem taxes collected in the County. Commissioner Stafford offered a motion to have the 

County Attorney research possible avenues for the Development Commission to receive the proposed revenue 

stream. Commissioner Sasnett offered a second and the motion passed unanimously. 

Chairman Erickson discussed the vacant Development Commission Assistant position. The Board 

Secretary will ensure that the job is advertised. 

There being no further business at this time, the meeting was adjourned at 8:46 a.m. 
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